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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

January 17, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Trustee - Adam Grabetz (seated late), and Trustee - Jim Booth.
Absent: None
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, and 16 citizens. 
Motion #2990 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve the agenda as presented.  

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #2991 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Schock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 12/20/17.           Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #2992 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve bills #1-130 in the amount of  

$204,421.60, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds & Fire Equiment Fund.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Motion #2993 To Seat.

Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to seat Trustee Grabetz at 6:15 pm.
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products.
Manager Vaslo said that he and Attorney Godfroy did meet on the subject. They reviewed all documents provided by Mr. Younglove at the last meeting. They asked that the Twp Engineer to assist with an overlay of the various legal descriptions for the two properties owned by Lakewood Machine Products including the Industrial Development District legal description. At the time of the meeting that task had not been completed. An update will be provided to the Board at the next meeting. No motions were offered.
Monroe County Road Commission Quotes. 
Supervisor Carmack prepared a spreadsheet containing cost estimates and improvement method for each of the 20 segments of roads selected as potential road project in 2018. Twp Engineer Hollandsworth supply the drainage improvement estimates and the MCRC supply the other cost estimates. There was a lively discussion as Board members and citizens commented on various roads and their projected costs. As always many citizens were surprised and skeptical of the estimates. The engineer described the method he used to compile his estimates. Supervisor reiterated that the Twp receives no outside funding from any other source for road repair and that there is generally $300,000 available yearly for road improvements Twp wide. The project costs of all the improvements for which estimates were prepared for was over $3 million. With discussion ending the Board came to no conclusions on which projects to fund in 2018. Road improvements will be on next month’s agenda. No motions were offered.
New Business

Managers Report.
There were no questions or comments on the Manager’s Report. The Manager did note that the Twp should have DEQ approvals in hand by month’s end for the proposed Jones Rd and Mary Lee Drive water main project. Hennessey Engineers has the bid documents complete and he hopes to have the project out for bid in the second week of February. No motions were offered. 
ZBA & Planning Commission Re-appointments.
The following re-appointments were offer for approval:

Motion #2994 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to re-appoint Jim Booth to the ZBA with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #2995 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to re-appoint Jerry Hunter to the ZBA with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #2996 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to re-appoint Ron Keilman to the ZBA with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #2997 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to re-appoint Bryan Campbell to the ZBA with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #2998 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to re-appoint Darryl Mossburg to the Planning Commission with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #2999 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to re-appoint Jim Booth to the Planning Commission with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3000 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to re-appoint Jan Langton to the Planning Commission with her term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3001 To Re-appoint. 
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to re-appoint Robin Carmack to the Planning Commission with his term to expire on 11-1-2020.  Voice vote taken.    Motion carried.
DTE Gas Company Franchise Agreement.

Supervisor Carmack read the proposed ordinance by title into the record and with no discussion heard the following motion was offered:
Motion #3002 To Approve. 
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve the franchise agreement between Ash Township and DTE Gas Company.         Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Historical Society Letter.

The Township received a letter from the Carleton Historical Society who is requesting $1,500 in the next budget year for some improvements to their building at the Ready Rd complex. They thanked the Board for the continued support over the years and for the recent exterior renovations to the building. With little discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #3003 To Approve. 
Motion by Schock supported by Geiermann to approve the $1,500 request from the Carleton Historical Society for improvements to the Historical Society building. 

Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

School of Choice Proclamation.

Supervisor Carmack read the Proclamation into the record and hearing no discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3004 To Adopt. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to adopt the School of Choice Proclamation as read.         Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Zoning Ordinance & Map Update Proposal.
Manager Vaslo explained to the Board that it has been many years since the zoning ordinance or zoning map has been updated. Since the last revision there has been some 20 text amendments approved and nearly as many rezoning. The ordinance and map are vital to the zoning and planning efforts of the Township. Wade Trim has a proposal of approximately $1,000 to update both. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3005 To Approve. 
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve an amount not to exceed $1,000 for Wade Trim to update both the zoning ordinance and the zoning map. 

Voice vote taken.    Motion carried. 

Communications/Information.

Manager Vaslo informed the Board and citizens present that Congressman Walberg will be at the Twp Hall on February 12, 2018, at 10 am, to discuss things in Washington and to hear questions and concerns from the residents. 
Citizen Comments. 
There were just a couple of general questions for the Board. After a brief discussion and hearing no further comments the following motion was offered:
Motion #3006 Meeting Adjourn 

Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
